
 
 

16th March 2023 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear parent/carer 

Re: Non Uniform Days and Comic Relief 
 
Tomorrow we are encouraging our learners to participate in a non-uniform day to support Comic 
relief. They have the option of wearing non-uniform and make a donation of £1 to the fundraising, 
and if they are able to, wear red to show support. 
 
Before your child opts to participate, we wanted to clarify some of our expectations around what is 
appropriate to wear in school on a non-uniform day. We expect learners to consider the environment 
in which they are working for the day; this is a place of work and certain attire is not appropriate in a 
work environment.  The following list clarifies the clothing items that would not be considered 
appropriate: 
 

• Crop tops (showing midriff) 
• Bralettes 
• Vest tops and tank tops, including tops that show shoulders 
• Low cut t-shirts 
• Hot pants 
• No leggings 
• Shorts & skirts that are not on the knee 
• Jeans and trousers with rips are not permitted 
• Caps and hats maybe worn around school but removed in Learning sessions 
• Morph suits/fancy dress (unless stipulated for the day) 
• Flip flops, sliders or crocs 
• Fishnet tights (tights if worn should be of opaque appearance, they may be 

patterned or coloured) 
 
Whilst we are happy to hold non-uniform days for fundraising, there have been occasions when some 
learners have chosen clothing that would not be considered appropriate for the work place, either 
causing a health and safety risk or a safeguarding issue. 
 
Should any learner attend a non-uniform day wearing items of clothing as listed above, they will be 
asked to change into their school uniform, either using our spare loan stock, or by requesting that a 
parent/carer brings their uniform into school. 
 
Your support on this is appreciated. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

pp.  
 
Mr S Caygill 
Deputy Headteacher 
 


